From: <u>Margaret O"Shaughnessy</u>
To: <u>Rosenson, Valerie</u>

Cc: Bewkes, Bradley; Watkins, David

**Subject:** Re: Noise complaint

**Date:** Tuesday, December 14, 2021 6:08:51 PM

Dear Valerie Rosenson,

As promised, here is the original e-mail string between us (and Bradley and David) in September re: loud music at The Wheel Restaurant, 4 Star Point in Stamford. Again, thanks for your help with this!

Best,

Margaret O'Shaughnessy

(203) 559-0553

On Mon, Sep 27, 2021 at 11:55 AM Watkins, David < <u>DWatkins1@stamfordct.gov</u>> wrote: I believe it is Terry Adam's and Elise Coleman

Best regards

**David Watkins** 

On Sep 27, 2021, at 11:16 AM, Michelson, Bradley < BMichelson1@stamfordct.gov> wrote:

Hi Valerie,

Can you please add the representatives for District 3 in this email? The Wheel restaurant is actually across the East Branch.

Margaret, sorry that you have been experiencing this! I also believe I can hear the music from where I'm at further down in Shippan.

Let's see if those representatives (Rodney Pratt & Elise Coleman) have had any interaction with The Wheel about this issue and start there.

Best,

## Bradley

## **Bradley Michelson**

Representative, District 1

Deputy Minority Leader

Co-Chair, Land Use/ Urban Redevelopment Committee Member, Steering, Transportation, & HCD/SS Committees

Chair, Government Subcommittee for the Census

Cell: (917)821-1015

From: Rosenson, Valerie

**Sent:** Friday, September 24, 2021 4:45:21 PM

To: Margaret O'Shaughnessy; Watkins, David; Michelson, Bradley

**Subject:** Re: Noise complaint

Dear Ms. O'Shaughnessy -

Thank you for contacting the Board of Representatives. By copy of this email, I am forwarding your concerns to your representatives, Bradley Michelson and David Watkins. I have included their contact information below:

Bradley Michelson 15 Ralsey Road South Stamford, CT 06902 Home (203) 388-8886 bmichelson1@stamfordCT.gov

David Watkins 257 Ocean Drive West Stamford, CT 06902 *Cell* (917) 626-3620 dwatkins1@stamfordct.gov Legislative Officer
Board of Representatives
888 Washington Boulevard, 4th Floor
Stamford, CT 06904-2152
203.977.5032
VRosenson@StamfordCT.gov

Valerie T. Rosenson

From: Margaret O'Shaughnessy < margaretosjmj@gmail.com >

Sent: Friday, September 24, 2021 4:39 PM

**To:** Board of Representatives **Subject:** Noise complaint

Dear Stamford Board of Representatives,

I am a resident at Harbor House located at 43 Harbor Dr. in Stamford (District 1). This condominium building sits across the marina from The Wheel Restaurant which recently opened at 4 Star Point (District 3). The residents at Harbor House are very upset about loud music being played by The Wheel Restaurant on Friday, Saturday, Sunday and holidays. We are gathering names and signatures on a petition to present to the City Council to request action be taken by The Wheel Restaurant to reduce or eliminate music being played, in order to preserve the peace and quiet enjoyment of Harbor House residents.

Can you please assist me in this process? Thanks! Best,

Margaret O'Shaughnessy